

www.cityofkearney.org

CITY OF KEARNEY PRESS RELEASE For Immediate Release

Issued Date: May 6, 2020

Point of Contact: Matthew R. Williams, Library Director, (308) 233-3280

<u>Library To Remain Closed -- Book Drop Opening May 26.</u>

To ensure the health and safety of library staff and citizens, Kearney Public Library will remain closed through at least May 31, 2020. This date is subject to change according to guidance by City Officials and Two Rivers Public Health Department.

The book drop will reopen on May 26 and we will accept all returns at that time.

Craft Times, Story Times, and Summer Reading Program are being planned and will be mainly online. Please watch our Facebook page, Kearney Public Library, and our webpage for more details.

Meeting Rooms and Study Rooms will remain closed through the summer.

We will continue our online presence, including the online catalog and online databases, as well as access to Overdrive and RBdigital for eBooks and downloadable audio books. Phone access for staff help will also be available. Staff will also be creating more online activities for the public using our YouTube channel and Facebook.

Check out our web site at <u>www.cityofkearney.org</u>.

We are sending this News Release as a service to the news media and citizens of Kearney.

pc: City Council

Kearney Hub

KGFW KKPR KHAS KRVN KHGI TV KSNB Local4

KSNB Local4

1011Now

City Department Heads